## SOUTHEASTERN CHAPTER, A.A.L.L. NEWSLETTER

## APRIL, 1972

Our committees are at work. All of the law school librarians have received mail from Betty Taylor concerning our S.E. Union List of A.A.L.S. holdings. I found Betty's last letter, which listed 20 S.E. libraries and compared their holdings in one subject area, Jurisprudence, interesting and very helpful. I am asking that she send a full report of the activities of the committee to Mario Goderich for inclusion in the President's Newsletter.

In December I met with the representatives of S.E. Chapter, A.A.L.S. to plan the summer meeting of A.A.L.S.-A.A.L.L. Jose Rodriquez of the University of Georgia has agreed to handle local arrangements for that meeting which will be held August 20-22 at St. Simons Island, Georgia, King and Prince Hotel. The A.A.L.S. Program will be concerned with the development and evaluation of a law faculty. Richard Surles, of the University of Tennessee, will serve as Program Chairman for our group.

Will you please send your program ideas as well as suggestions for participants to Rick prior to April 15?

It is probable that we will have a luncheon on Tuesday, August 22 followed by our program. President-Elect Mary Oliver has agreed to speak at that luncheon.

The Southwest Chapter announced a Class K Seminar, to which our chapter members were invited. It was held March 22 at Hot Springs, Arkansas. At the bottom of this letter is a questionnaire. If enough interest is shown by the return of the questionnaire, it is possible we could hold a similar seminar, probably in Atlanta, Georgia or some other accessible location. Please return the questionnaire by April 20.

Nominating Committee: The terms of office for your current slate of officers expires in August, 1972. Professors Pat Coffman, Lamar Woodard and Miss Estra Pillau have consented to serve as the Nominating Committee with Professor Coffman as Chairman. Your suggestions for President-Elect and Secretary-Treasurer, 1972-74 should be sent to their attention.

Enclosed herewith is an application for the Lucille Elliot Scholarship. Please give this notice the widest possible distribution. Contact Ed Schroeder of Florida State University School of Law if you require further information.

I look forward to seeing you in July at the A.A.L.L. Convention in Chicago. Data concerning our annual meeting there will follow.

Leah F. Chanin, President

I (am) (am not) interested in attending a one day Seminar on Class K to be held in Summer, 1972.

Date Preferred Name

Location Preferred Address

RETURN TO: Leah F. Chanin, Mercer University Law Library, Macon, Georgia, 31207.

## APPLICATION FOR LUCILE ELLIOTT SCHOLARSHIP

Name:	Date:
Address:	
Present Employment:	
How long in this position?	
Previous Experience:	
	•
Have you attended former SEAA	ALL or AALL meetings or institutes?
years	
Have you received an AALL or	SEAA grant before?When?
For what purpose do you wish	to use the scholarship?
Is it your present intention	to remain in the law library field?
Comments:	
	om at least two individuals must be low. These may accompany the appli-

cation.

Letters of recommendation and applications for 1972 must be received by May 15, 1972.

Forward to:

Edwin M. Schroeder Florida State University Law Library Tallahassee, Florida 32306

## LUCILE ELLIOTT SCHOLARSHIP

The Southeastern Chapter of the American Association of Law Libraries, at a meeting held in Chapel Hill, October 30, 1964, established a scholarship honoring Miss Lucile Elliott, to be given at such times and in such amounts as funds are available. One hundred fifty dollars (\$150.00) is allocated for the year 1972.

Persons eligible are those living in the Southeastern area who are striving to improve their professional knowledge and advance their careers in law librarianship. The scholarship may be used for any purpose reasonably designed to carry out this objective, such as attending institutes or national meetings, or for expenses while attending school. It is not limited to members of the Chapter.

Miss Lucile Elliott is one of our most honored and beloved members. She retired as law librarian at the University of North Carolina in 1955 after a distinguished career of service. The American Association of Law Libraries conferred upon her their highest honor when they elected her their National President in 1953. Upon her retirement she was made a life member. It was due in large part to her efforts that the Southeastern Chapter was organized and approval of its charter appropriately came during the meeting over which she presided as President in 1954. Her continuing interest in encouraging young people to advance in the profession makes it most appropriate that this scholarship should be given in her honor by the chapter.

Members of the Association are urged to contact persons who might be interested and to encourage them to apply.

Additional application forms are available from the Committee Chairman. All applications for 1972 should be sent to the Chairman by May 15, 1972.

The Scholarship Committee consists of Miss Caroline Heriot, Loyola University, New Orleans, Louisiana 70118, Jose Rodriquez, University of Georgia Law Library, Athens, Georgia 30601 and

> Edwin M. Schroeder, Chairman Florida State Univ. Law Library Tallahassee, Florida 32306